
CENTRAL OFFICE UPDATE 
 

 
 
        
Greetings:  The LaBrae BOE held their regular monthly meeting Monday, February 12, 2018, in the Library at Bascom 
Elementary, and conducted the following business: 
 
 Approved the minutes of the January 8, 2018 Organizational and Regular Board Meetings. 
 Approved the January Financial Report as presented by the Treasurer. 
 Approved the payment of January Bills as presented by the Treasurer. 
 Approved the disposal of fixed assets on the List of Dispositions with Item Data as presented by the Treasurer. 
 Approved the voluntary classified employee transfers of Michael Seafert from Intermediate Custodian to High 

School Custodian, effective February 5, 2018 and Melanie Reese from Treasurer Secretary to Bascom Secretary, 
effective February 20, 2018. 

 Approved a one-year leave of absence for a certified staff member during the 2018-2019 school year, per Article 
XII of the negotiated agreement with the LaBrae Teachers’ Association. 

 Approved a medical leave of absence for a classified employee, effective January 30, 2018 through May 31, 
2018, in accordance with Article VII of the negotiated agreement with OAPSE Local 278. 

 Approved an intermittent Family Medical Leave of Absence from a certified staff member, beginning January 16, 
2018. 

 Approved continuation of Inter-District Open Enrollment for the 2018-2019 school year for open enrollment 
students from all other districts. 

 Approved the 2018-2019 Academic School Calendar. 
 Adopted the LaBrae High School Academic Handbook for the 2018-2019 school year. 
 Approved the Memorandum’s of Understanding for the College Credit Plus program, which will allow secondary 

school students to enroll in college level courses to receive college credit during the 2018-2019 school year with 
Eastern Gateway Community College and Kent State University. 

 Approved the LaBrae High School Band trip to Chicago, Illinois from April 19, 2018 through April 21, 2018, which 
will be chaperoned by Ted Steigerwald and Erin Whistler. 

 Amended resolution number 187-17 from the August 11, 2017 Regular Board Meeting to reflect that a half 
contract be granted to each Lori Cusimano and Lynn Gilbert for the OSAIC supplemental during the 2017-2018 
school year. 

 Approved additional classified bus driver substitutes for the remainder of the 2017-2018 school year. 
 Approved Cory Hinzman as the 6th Grade and Jr. High Prep Bowl Advisor for the 2017-2018 school year. 
 Approved the resignation from Elisabeth Farone as the Girls Track Head Coach for the 2017-2018 school year. 
 Hired Anthony Johnson as Girls Track Head Coach for the 2017-2018 school year. 
 Hired Heather Sankey as Girls Volleyball Head Coach for the 2018-2019 school year. 
 Hired John Armeni as Varsity Football Head Coach for the 2018-2019 school year. 
 Approved athletic supplemental contracts for the 2017-2018 spring season. 
 Acknowledged and Accepted donations from Virginia Blaney, Dawnell Gernentz and Todd Rowe. 
 Approved the use of facilities for River of Hope International and the LaBrae Elementary Boosters. 
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